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The Hawaii Public Housing Authority (HPHA) supports S.B. 2277, S.o.2 which would remove
unnecessary and costly delays in the eviction process for pUblic housing. This bill would
establish in state law the eviction process required by federal pUblic housing regulations, which
already includes appropriate due process and procedural requirements.

The current statute regarding evictions imposes reqUirements beyond those of federal
regulations for public housing. The current system of notices, warnings, waiting periods and
delays is duplicative and unnecessarily long. Tenants are notified of the overdue rent and given
ample opportunity to set up a payment plan to become current. The eviction process, in
practice, does not begin until a tenant is far behind in rent and is not cooperating in setting up a
payment plan to catch up on the arrears.

Delays in the process result in more lost rent revenue, more damage to property and, in cases
where behavioral problems cause the eviction, more danger or disruption to other tenants. It
also delays the availability of the housing unit to the thousands of people on waiting lists for
housing.
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Dear Chair Cabanilla and Members of the Committee on Housing:

The American Civil Liberties Union of Hawaii ("ACLU of Hawaii") writes in opposition to S.B.
2277, SD 2, which seeks to make a number of changes, one ofwhich being to eliminate most
procedural requirements to hearings for eviction of tenants from public housing.

Eliminating most of the procedures required for evictions will likely result in the violation of
tenants' constitutional due process rights and the eviction of innocent individuals. The current
eviction process appropriately balances public housing tenants' constitutional due process lights
with the needs of the Hawaii Public Housing Authority and should be maintained.

Further, we should not be considering ways to make it easier to evict public housing tenants,
some of our most vulnerable citizens, in this time of high and rising unemployment. Evicting
these already low-income individuals will stretch our homeless resources to the breaking point.
Hawaii would be better served by providing assistance and due process to individuals threatened
with eviction.

The mission of the ACLU of Hawaii is to protect the fundamental freedoms enshrined in the U.S.
and State Constitutions. The ACLU of Hawaii fulfills this tln'ough legislative, litigation, and
public education programs statewide. The ACLU of Hawaii. is a non-partisan and private non­
profit organization that provides its services at no cost to the public and does not accept
government funds. The ACLU of Hawaii has been serving Hawaii for over 40 years.

Thank you for this opportunity to testify.

Sincerely,

Laude A. Temple
Staff Attomey
ACLU ofHawaii

American Civil Liberties Union of Hawai'j
P.O. Box 3410
Honolulu, Hawai'j 96801
T: 808.522-5900
F: 808.522-5909
E: office@acluhawail.org
www.acluhawaii.org




